

Date: 11/1/19  
Location: Willard

# RCB Full Board Meeting

Start Time: 4:38

Members Absent: Maria, Jenna, Yasmine, Sophia

1. Review
  - a. Reading of the Minutes
2. Executive and Advisor Updates
  - a. Maria (VP of Social Affairs)
    - i. Keep selling those tickets!
    - ii. Please contact me with any questions and concerns
  - b. Jakob (VP of Academic Affairs)
    - i. Moving Climate Change Panel to January, ironing out final details with panelists
      1. Confirmed 2 panelists (pending availability), in conversation with another 2
    - ii. RCB Quiz Bowl tentatively scheduled for March 1, 2020
  - c. Sophia (VP of Philanthropic Affairs)
    - i. Here are some [pictures from Project Pumpkin!](#) If you have any pictures, feel free to also put it in the Google folder - Thanks to all the RCs who had a booth there
    - ii. I'm super excited for Zombie Scramble tomorrow
  - d. Danielle (VP of Public Relations)
    - i. Respond to the RCB Formal Facebook [Event!](#)
    - ii. Also, like the RCB Facebook [page](#) if you haven't already!
  - e. Charlotte (VP of Financial Affairs)
    - i. Dues will be pulled next week!
    - ii. Formal ticket money will be transferred in probably 2 weeks
  - f. Yasmine and Jenna (VP of Inter College Relations)
    - i. Please put inter rc events you've done in the past week here:
    - ii. Please put any you would like to invite others to here:
    - iii. Sorry we haven't been around y'all! Fall quarter has been ridiculous for both of us. One of us will be there next week to talk about some ideas for a chill event near the end of the quarter.
  - g. David (ASG Senator)
    - i. Updates;

Date: 11/1/19

Location: Willard

1. Rock Update - Resolution “to protect free speech” fails, resolution “to protect campus activism” passes
  2. Electronic Deadnaming - Resolution to take action to update record keeping PASSES
    - ii. Minutes; agenda is submitted 24 hours prior to ASG.
  - h. Eleanor (President)
    - i. No updates
  - i. Nancy (Advisor)
    - i. **Non-resident membership process reminder:** presidents, please be prompt about replying to Ms. Mary Dworak’s emails to you re: student app submissions for non-resident membership.
    - ii. James Cone Symposium, for program schedule:  
<https://jameshcone.northwestern.edu/>
    - iii. **Residential College Visibility project, NU Syllabus 2020.** We have the opportunity to archive important information about current members and program photos highlighting program life in your residential colleges in the NU Syllabus yearbook. NU Syllabus is offering a block rate of \$75/page. Same rate as last year. I will share/show a couple yearbooks at our meeting for your review. I sincerely hope we will have 100% participation this year. Please discuss this PR participation project with your exec board. **Action request: please email me your RC page interest for Syllabus 2020 by 1 pm, Tues, 11/19. This reply date will be your RC’s request/agreement to have page placement in the yearbook so we can reserve blocked pages. The \$75 payment will be centrally processed during Winter Quarter.**
3. Presidential Updates
- a. Deven (Ayers CCI)
    - i. Service auction November 3rd
    - ii. Had an interesting fireside about gender identity and inequality in STEM
    - iii. Jackbox social
    - iv. Can we still sell tickets?
      1. Cash and venmo
  - b. Louis (CCS)
    - i. Tickets sales
    - ii. Nothing major has occurred, project pumpkin went real good
  - c. Maya (CRC)
    - i. Attendance dropping a little in midterms
    - ii. Project pumpkin was great

Date: 11/1/19

Location: Willard

- iii. Our academic chair has a trip to Bloomberg planned on 11/21
- iv. Excited for ISRC
- d. Nathan (Chapin) Represented by Tara
  - i. Ticket Sales going well
  - ii. Mild Halloween programming
  - iii. Project pumpkin was a blast!
- e. Tara (Helicon)
  - i. Writing workshop w/ an English faculty member in the works! Right now planned for Chapin + Southwest neighborhood rescolleges, but please contact me if other rescolleges are interested!  
tarawu@u.northwestern.edu
- f. Arianna (Hobart)
  - i. So many hobartians are going to formal!!
  - ii. I set up a lounge reservation spreadsheet qr code poster - i love technology
  - iii. Had two Hobart alums visit us last Friday! Yay
  - iv. Dia de los Muertos Fireside had low attendance but it was a good fireside
  - v. Project Pumpkin went well!
  - vi. Question about guest tickets: if a guest cancels can someone take their place?
    - 1. Yes
- g. Sarah (ISRC) Represented by David
  - i. Halloween party tonight! (CR) C you there!!!
  - ii. Nothing more :)
- h. Sterling (PARC)
  - i. P A R C
  - ii. Just had a successful Halloween party, thanks to SMQ for letting us borrow pans
  - iii. Impeachment fireside at 11/14
    - 1. @ Chapin we heard you were interested
  - iv. Democratic Debate at 11/20
    - 1. Tentatively teaming with Political Union for this
  - v. Bloomberg trip on 11/21
    - 1. @ CRC we heard you were also interested
- i. Beatrice (Shepard)
  - i. We had a successful 5 Nights of Halloween, Fellows Night

Date: 11/1/19

Location: Willard

- j. Brandon (Slivka)
  - i. Slivsgiving Planning
    - 1. Slivsgiving committee approved
    - 2. Currently in talks with Brad Zakarin about Lincoln space
      - a. We want to use Lincoln, and the space is currently being used. Working on a deal with them.
  - ii. RCB Formal
    - 1. 1 ticket left
  - iii. Continuity of Slivka Committee Created and Approved
    - 1. Will be lead by Spencer Venkus
    - 2. Will be in contact University Archives, as they will lead our initiative.
  - iv. Slivka Constitution UPDATED (first time since 2014/2015)
    - 1. We have updated our constitution to reflect more recent changes in University policy as well as Slivka Culture
    - 2. A splitting of the question of the definition of IT Chair's job occurred
      - a. Definition shot down by the house
      - b. New definition by being brought in front of the house next week
  - v. Missing Chair found
    - 1. Was in a closet?
  - vi. Consider Consolidating RCB IM teams even more
    - 1. 2 teams
    - 2. Split in terms of participation
      - a. Those with high amounts of participation, partnered with those with lower turnout
      - b. Hopefully resulting in less forfeits/Regaining Pre-registration
- k. Ren (Willard)
  - i. We have a really cool fireside on Tuesday from 5-6pm, and would love it if you could advertise this to your residents
    - 1. Dr. Jen Gunter, New York Times Columnist, also promoting her new book at the event
    - 2. For reference: [https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jen\\_Gunter](https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Jen_Gunter)

Date: 11/1/19  
Location: Willard

3. Event

[https://www.facebook.com/events/579521449487293/?notif\\_t=plan\\_user\\_invited&notif\\_id=1572644247915958](https://www.facebook.com/events/579521449487293/?notif_t=plan_user_invited&notif_id=1572644247915958)

ii. Calendar thing

1. Met with Marissa yesterday, SW RC's may hear from her, you will each have a color on the calendar, your job to come to Willard and put up events
2. General appreciation about having a good relationship and acknowledging that it is a shared space

4. Discussion

a.

**End Time: 5:07**